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4th Floor, Kingston House

438-450 High Street

West Bromwich

B70 9LD

Tel: 0121 612 1560
www.sandwellandwestbhamccg.nhs.uk

Thursday 15 December 2016

STP Sponsor Group Members

Sent via email 

Dear Colleagues,

NEXT STEPS ON STPs

When we last met on 18 November we discussed a number of issues, provided updates on progress and looked towards the early part of 2017 and how we prepare for implementation of the proposals contained within our draft Sustainability and Transformation Plan.

The first key event following our meeting was the publication of the proposals within the plan and we did this on 21 November through a process co-ordinated by our communications and engagement leads. The process worked well and the plan attracted a little media interest.

You may also be aware that a public facing event was held on 6 December which attracted bookings from over 200 people across the Black Country. The event provided an opportunity to engage with patients on the proposals set out in the plan and also discuss key transformation areas through focused workshops. The feedback from the attendees was mixed but largely positive and reflective of some of the questions and comments made during the plenary and workshop sessions.

Our communication and engagement plan now sees a series of local events delivered at a borough or city level focused upon our key transformations. The completion of these events will lead us into potential consultation where proposals are new, or into implementation for longstanding initiatives which have already been subject to consultation. Implementation should largely be through existing local channels, certainly where existing initiatives are concerned and I am sure that you will recall that in November we discussed the need to consider how the governance of the STP should work to achieve successful implementation. Those present at the meeting gave me a mandate to pursue a piece of organisational development work to assist with this and I aim to hold a workshop in January when we can collectively consider and agree then best way forward.

Our proposed immediate next steps are reflective of the direction of travel described in the attached letter from Simon Stevens and Jim Mackey which also introduces additional funding for service improvements in cancer, mental health, learning disabilities and diabetes. I suggest that for mental health and learning disabilities we prevail upon the Transformation Group led by Steven Marshall to co-ordinate the submission of our bid(s). In relation to cancer and diabetes I would suggest that we ask the clinical and officer leads in each of the CCGs to come together and to work with partners to develop bids. I have asked Jon Dicken to contact each CCG to obtain contact details of each of the leads and to ensure that these are shared in the next few days.

The letter also references the pressure on capital funding and the 2017-19 contracting round.

This has been a challenging process but I believe that we are in a good position to move forward the proposals within the draft STP and feel that if we can get our governance and decision making correct the aspirational developments described can be realised for the benefit of patients across the Black Country and West Birmingham.

The next meeting of the Sponsor Group will take place at 12 noon on 20 January 2017 and so I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your contributions to the STP over recent months and to wish you all a happy and peaceful Christmas and New Year period.
Yours sincerely,
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Andy Williams

Accountable Officer

Sandwell and West Birmingham CCG

andy.williams5@nhs.net 
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